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We made it back East toward the end of 
August.  After leaving California we made our 
way to Montana where we visited a few 
churches in Laurel, Roudup and Lewistown.  
The Jetts started a church in Roundup several 
years ago.   We did not know that they were 
there, but we met them on deputation about 
ten years ago.  This is just one place among 
many that need good churches in the West.  
We also took a few days off at a ranch in 
central Montana.  The O’Malleys as well as 
the Joe Hurdt family met us there for some 
vacation time.

On the way home we visited Pastor Peter 
Ostrander and the Liberty Baptist Church in 
Newton, Kansas.  These folks have faithfully 
supported our ministry for more than twenty 
years.  It was a joy to visit them again.

We also stopped off for a meeting with Pastor 
Ray Buchanan and the Solway Baptist Church 
in Knoxville, Tennessee.  This church has also 
supported us for many years.  We praise the 
Lord for a good meeting with them, and for 
their kind gift to help the preachers in 
Myanmar.

Speaking of Myanmar.  The plans have been 
made for the conference with the pastors.  
Three other men will go with me for the 
meeting this year.  Would you pray that God 
will bless this effort to His glory?  Pray that 
each preacher will have the very words to say 

that will encourage these faithful servants of 
Christ.  Last year the conference building was 
not finished.  The Freedom Baptist Church in 
Pigeon Forge, Tennessee gave the money 
needed for the project.  A few days ago we 
received word from Pastor Mang that the 
project is almost complete.  The Lord willing 
we will hold the meeting in that building in 
December.

Once Darleen and I arrived home in Kings 
Mountain we had two days to unpack so that 
we could pack again!  We then made our way 
to the Emmanuel Baptist Church in Swansboro, 
North Carolina.  It was a blessing to be with 
Pastor Wakefield again, and God blessed with 
a good meeting.  My pastor, Dr. Bill Wingard, 
came over Monday and Tuesday night.  It is 
always good to see Pastor and Mrs. Wingard.  
Actually, several folks from Calvary Baptist in 
New Bern attended the meeting.

God has been so good to watch over us.  
Thank you so much for praying.  On the trip 
to California we drove 15,057 miles without 
one moments trouble.  We are constantly 
aware that you not only support us financially, 
but you pray for us.  We appreciate your 
kindness, friendship and prayers.

It is now full speed ahead until December, 
and then on to Myanmar.  Thank the Lord with 
us for a good measure of health and 
continued safety in travel.
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